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Achieving Success 
 

 

***A reminder that there is an Ark network wide inset day coming up on 

Wednesday 1st February. School will be closed to all children on this day. *** 
 

 

Ark Atwood: Newsletter, Friday 20th January  
 

Dear Parents, 

Yesterday I spent the day at Ark Byron Primary Academy in Acton as a part of a team of Ark Headteachers 

looking at practice in other schools in our network. These occasions are known as Peer Reviews. I have 

always felt that one of Ark’s great strengths is the importance it places on developing staff and these 

occasions provide a great opportunity to see and reflect on practice in other schools doing the same work 

as us. The same group of Headteachers also visited Ark Atwood in October so everyone gets the 

opportunity to host and visit elsewhere. It was lovely to be able to reflect on all that we do, compare our 

approach to that of a similar size school and consider ways we can improve and develop our practice. I am 

looking forward to seeing practice in another Ark school later in the term – this time in Hastings.  

Book Donations There are lots of pressures on school budgets at the 

moment and we are trying to do all we can to ensure that these pressures 

do not impact on our provision for children. Teaching reading is a crucial 

part – arguably the most important part – of our provision. We are 

therefore enormously grateful for any donations in this area and were 

therefore thrilled to receive this exceptionally generous book donation 

from Hunter's (Mexico Class) grandmother. An incredible addition to our 

library. Our librarian, Fiona, maintains wish lists for new books so if you 

would like to support the school, and, in particular, our library, you can 

purchase books from these lists: 

Wishlist: https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/23BV26F4K0AW3?ref_=wl_share  

Graphic Novel Wishlist (the children love these – they have proven to be an excellent way to get children 

into reading): https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/2Y8B9UHPO20JD?ref_=wl_share  

Parent Coffee Morning Our next parent coffee morning is on Tuesday 24th January – straight after drop 

off at 8.45am. It will be an informal meeting but I will be updating parents on some aspects of school life and 

answering any questions you may have. 

Friends of Ark Atwood Yesterday, the Friends of Ark Atwood met and agreed two events taking place 

this term: 

• Friday 27th January – Wear Pyjamas Day - £1 donation 

• Friday 24th February – Jumble & Bake Sale 

Have a great weekend, 
 

Best Wishes 

 

 

 

 

James Evelyn 

Headteacher, Ark Atwood Primary Academy 
 

  

https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/23BV26F4K0AW3?ref_=wl_share
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/2Y8B9UHPO20JD?ref_=wl_share


 

 

Strike Action 

As you may be aware, one of the teaching unions, the National Education Union (NEU) has voted for strike 

action on the following dates which affect our school: 

• 1st February: All schools in England and Wales 

• 2nd March: South-east and south-west England, and London  

• 15th & 16th March: Two-day strike of all schools in England and Wales 
 

The first strike day (1st February) will not affect you as this was already booked as an Ark network inset day 

and school will therefore remain closed to all children as planned 

I will update you on the situation regarding our school in due course. Do let me know if you have any 

questions or would like to discuss this. 
 

Attendance Numbers – w/c 16th January 

Nursery 93.9 Well done to this week’s top class: 

 

 

Barbados Class 

 

98.6% 
 

 

 

Attendance Top Tip 
 

Teach your child good hygiene - regular hand washing 

and using tissues will help prevent them picking up or 

passing on bugs that lead to absence due to illness. 

 

This is especially important at this time of year when 

there is lots of illness around. 

Mexico 82.4 

India 85.8 

Italy 94.8 

France 94.8 

China 96.7 

Barbados 98.6 

Norway 96.9 

Belgium 95.8 

Ghana 99.2 

Brazil 95.6 

Greece 96.8 

Spain 93.6 

Canada 96.8 

Australia 98.3 

Whole School 94.8 

 

Cycle Bus Pilot 

The charity, Sustrans, is looking for families to take part in a 

Cycle Bus pilot in London. A Cycle Bus is a simple idea: local 

parents and children cycling together to school supported by 

experienced riders and marshals. It’s fun, exciting, good for 

everyone and a great way to start the day!  

Sustrans, the charity making it easier for people to walk and cycle, are proposing to help parents set up a 

Cycle Bus at your school. They can help with coordination, designing a suitable route, enlisting the support 

of local volunteers to equip parents with information and knowledge to take the lead going forward.  

They would like to start as soon as possible so please do register your interest via this brief survey:  

https://sustrans.onlinesurveys.ac.uk/fridedays-signup  

(On the subject of transport, Atwood parents are able to give feedback on the School Street Scheme. 

Further details can be found here: https://www.westminster.gov.uk/school-streets/feedback-form).   

 

https://sustrans.onlinesurveys.ac.uk/fridedays-signup
https://www.westminster.gov.uk/school-streets/feedback-form


 

Year 3 at the Science Museum 

 

On Thursday, Year 3 went on an amazing trip to the Science Museum! They had an excellent day and the 

children were full of enthusiasm. The children were able to explore the museum and then immerse 

themselves in science experiments and hands on learning in the ‘Wonderlab’ to bring our class learning to 

life. They even got to watch a live show called 'Flash Bang Wallop!' 

 

PREVENT Workshops 

Last week in the newsletter, we informed you that we had the Westminster Prevent team in on Monday 9th 

January to work with Parents, Year 5 and Year 6 children and to deliver whole school staff training. They 

focused particularly on children keeping safe online and being alert and vigilant to the potential risks posed 

by strangers online.  

We had to share with parents, the lovely feedback the school received from the team delivering the 

training. We are really proud of our scholars especially given the importance of keeping safe online: 

“Firstly I would like to say how wonderful the children were throughout all four sessions, they had great knowledge 

on online safety. The students were well engaged and had lots of constructive points which they were able to share 

along with building on each other’s opinions. The students were thoughtful about each other’s views and able to 

discuss their own difference of opinion and especially around the time of voting at the end of each video, where 

some children changed their mind when categorising the risk after hearing the counter argument. The students were 

able to point out the risks posed to Zak the gamer and were able to express the correct steps that they thought Zak 

should take. It was a pleasure to spend the day with years 5 & 6.” 

Each week, the final page of the Atwood newsletter is devoted to Online Safety. We hope the information 

shared helps parents to manage this tricky and challenging area.  

 

Achievement Assembly 

As always on Friday, we celebrated two wonderful scholars from each class who have either personified 

the Atwood Values or been true Atwood scholars producing great work. Congratulations to these children 

(we are switching each week between Upper School and Lower School). 

Class Children  

Italy Zayn & Zoe 

France Daniel & Layla 

Barbados Sam & Rahaf 

China Ellaet & Wasif 

Norway Sally & Eisah 

Belgium Valentina & Alaya 

 

 



 

Lower School Reading Super Scholars 

Congratulations to all the Atwood scholars in lower 

school who have brought in their reading homework 

every week with their reading record.  

They have received their special reading certificate this 

afternoon. Remember it resets now so we will look to see 

who has brought in their reading homework every week 

again after February half term to reveal the next group of 

reading scholars. 

 

Class  Names  

Italy  Amal, Zayn, Summer, Salah, Ayyan, Yazan, Aleena, Sephora, Charley, Jude, Melek, 

Sophia, Tia, Uday, Wafa, Zoe, Nonni, Sara, Nicole and Summer.  

France  Mariam, Umar, Ava, Amron, Yassein, Alylah, Olivia, Finbarr, Amalia, Zavier, Neyla, 

Emaan  

China  Laith, Huzaifah, Riccardo, Mira, Hero, Omar, Ayah, Emma, Shiho, Daniel, Mia, Ali  

Barbados  Suheyb, Rahaf, Talia, Charlie, Yas, Hana, Qaasim, Nathaniel, Zaid, Thomas, Samuel, 

Kirsten, Eisah Caleb  

Norway  Noor, Sally, Omer, Roja  

Belgium  Emily, Sophia, Hassan, Raseel, Alex, Ziyad, Allisa  

 

 

House Points  

 

The House Points for this week have been counted. Totals for this week: 

Aspiration & 

Achievement 

Scholarship Perseverance Integrity Respect & 

Responsibility 

Enthusiasm 

320 466 498 321 368 296 
 

Well done to Perseverance House on a very successful week! 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

E-Safety 

We share E-Safety information with parents in the Atwood newsletter. This is to help you in ensuring that 

your child can use technology safely. Please read the following information. 

 

 


